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 April 

  9th Wine and savouries evening   OSM Cricket club   7:30pm  
  9th Impact and S club 11 club night  Scout Hut 10:45am 
11th Annual Parish Church Meeting  Victory Hall   7:15pm. 
12th W. I. Meeting Victory Hall   7:30pm 
27th Orchard Harmony Victory Hall   7:30pm. 
29th Whimple Cricket Club Race Night Cricket Club    7:30pm. 
 

May 
  5th Tennis club night  Tennis club   7.00pm 
  7th Antilena choir  St Mary’s Church    7:30pm 
  8th Impact and S club 11 club night  Scout Hut 10:45am 
14th Spring Plant sale  Victory Hall  10.00am 
21st Impact and S club 11 club night  Scout Hut 10:45am 
27th After-school the village hall will be closed until  
 Sunday the 5th June for alterations and maintenance 
 

June 
 11th Church Fete     2:30pm 
 

July 
3-9th Village Week 

St Mary‟s Church 
Monthly Programme of Services 

 1st  Sunday   8am  Holy Communion  

   11am  All Age Service  

 2nd Sunday 11am  Holy Communion 

   10:45am S club11 in the Scout Hut  

 3rd Sunday   8am  Holy Communion 

   11am  Morning Service 

 4th Sunday 11am  Holy Communion 

   10:45am S club11 in the Scout Hut  

 5th Sunday 11am  Joint Benefice Communion 

 

 

 

What‟s on in Whimple 

Please use the Whimple Diary held in the Post Office for checking 
availability of venues and booking events. 
If your Association has an event which you would like listed above 
please contact Lynda Trevena on 822876 or e-mail 
lynda_amelia@hotmail.com 
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Ed The Ed 

I was saddened to hear of the death of Herbie Breyley, who had played such 
a strong role in the village with his tremendous support for the Whimple 
Cricket Club, and his work on the Parish Council. We have three tributes 
later in the magazine that recognise, with more detail, his contribution to 
village life. He will be sadly missed, and our thoughts are with Janet and with 
Herbie‟s family.  

Henry Stephen has also died recently, and we will be including tributes to 
him in our next edition. Our thoughts are with his family as well. 

I put this editorial together on Good Friday, and Nicky and I (without 
pantomime scripts!!!) have just walked past the field on the corner of the 
Talaton Road. It was one of those „ah‟ moments, because we watched a 
lamb that was only four minutes old (as we found out later) struggling to get 
to its feet. We must have watched for a good 30 minutes, without a single 
mention of mint sauce.  

I hope that those of you who dared come to the panto, enjoyed our offering 
this year. I thought that my dress was a work of art and that the standard of 
scenery and costumes was higher than ever before. See the review of the 
performance later in the magazine. We all had a lot of fun doing it – as you 
may have guessed! 

I would like to take the opportunity to thank the Parish Council for their 
contribution of £150 to our funds. Also thanks to our anonymous 
contributors who leave donations at the PO – thank you. We have an article 
about how/where you can find out about the Parish Council Meetings – you 
will find future dates, and minutes of meetings, on the Notice Board in The 
Square, opposite the shop. When we have attended, we have learned a lot 
more about what is going on in the village. Whilst on the theme of publicity, 
if you are organising an event in the village, please use the Whimple Diary in 
the Post Office, as it may avoid clashes of dates. I see that we have a busy 
summer ahead of us just from the dates mentioned in this edition.   

The next due date for contributions is Monday 16th May 2005 – please 
leave your articles at the PO with Jim and Alison, or blast them through 
cyber-space to our very own Bob, on bob.scanlan@eclipse.co.uk. 

Enjoy the spring…and the lambs! 

Ed H 
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FROM MY WINDOW IN THE SQUARE 
 

Edith Marie-Louise Grout 

 

 

 

In this poem Robert Southey, friend of our Ottery poet Coleridge and poet 
laureate in 1813, depicts so well the beauty of a Spring morning with banks 
of primroses and the sweet melodies of our song birds.  Spring means the 
warming of the soil.  On some Spring days I almost imagine that I see the 
plants growing, especially when the earth smells good.  I love to go out in my 
garden first thing in the morning to take in all that is so beautiful around me 
and particularly the great peace.  The poet Chaucer chose „aprille with its 
showres swot” as the pleasantest month for his Canterbury pilgrims to set 
forth on their journey garnished with garlands of the fairest flowers. 

This year Easter has already come and gone, it is as early as it can be.  There 
is a saying that an early Easter will be yellow with daffodils, a late one white 
with narcissi.  This year Easter also coincided with the beginning of British 
Summer time.  The name of this month of April derives from the Greek for 
opening.  In many countries, the first of April has long been appropriated to a 
facetious custom for which no satisfactory origin has been assigned.  On 
April Fool‟s day we used to relish as children to send an unsuspecting person 
on a bootless errand.  In Scotland, it is called „hunting the gwok‟, in France 
„poisson d‟avril‟.  On April 23rd , St George‟s day is celebrated.  In the 
Middle Ages he was the personification of the ideals of Christian chivalry.  
The image of a knight killing a dragon is very powerful.  In a picture by the 
painter Raphael in 1503, it is St Michael who is represented killing the 
dragon and his emblem strangely enough is what is now the cross of St 
George.  With the invention of gunpowder and the consequent diminution 
of the importance of the sword and lance, his popularity faded, a process 
largely completed by the Reformation in England. Later St George 
superseded St Edward the Confessor and St Edmund of East Anglia as patron 
saints of England. Now the cross of St George is mainly used in international 
sporting events by the „barmy army‟. 

To the woodlands I shall repair 
Feed with all nature‟s charms mine eyes 
And hear all nature‟s melodies 
The primrose bank shall there dispense 
Faint fragrance to the awakened sense 
The morning beams that life and joy impart 
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After April comes the merry month of May.  When I stop to consider the 
landscape of glorious Devon, green is the predominant colour, and what a 
luscious green it is.  In recent years we also get used to seeing fields of strident 
yellow rape oil seeds and I wonder sometimes if I really like it and decided yes I 
do; it lightens the landscape from dawn to dusk, even by moonlight when it looks 
really quite dramatic.  I never know which is the best, Spring or Autumn.  I love 
Spring for the leaf buds bursting and unfolding gracefully. I love Spring for the 
birdsongs and yet I love the warmth and beauty of Autumn colours.  In May I find 
it fascinating to watch the birds especially blackbirds flipping their tails in getting 
their balance on a branch.  The birds seem much gayer and I listen to the male 
thrush and blackbird when they sing to their loved ones.  How eloquently they tell 
their tale that love still exists on earth. 

In May the brooms are at their best; their golden branches glitter in the sunshine, 
a sight so well described in a Welsh poem 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Welsh often call the broom „Goldfinch of the meadows‟. There is no doubt 
that the celtic Welsh are great poets and musicians. 

 

The common broom (its Latin name Sarathamnus scoparius) was formerly called 
in Latin „Planta Genista‟ which became the badge of a long line of British kings 
„The Plantagenets‟.  It is said that one of the original Dukes of Normandy when 
riding through the countryside noticed the golden branches of the broom, picked 
a branch and put it in his hat. Hence was born the dynasty of the Plantagenets 
which gave England such great Kings. 

 

 

 

The walks that sweetest pleasure yields 
When things appear so fresh and fair 
Are when we wander round the fields 
To breathe the morning air 
The fields like Spring seem young and gay 
The dewy trees and painted sky  
And larks as sweetly as in May 
Still whistle as they fly 

 

 

 

Its branches are arrayed in gold 
Its boughs the sight in Winter greet 
With hues as bright; with leaves as green 
As Summer scatters o‟er the scene 
An angel mid the woods of May 
Embroidered it with radiance gay 
The gossamer with gold bedight 
Those fires of God, those gems of light 
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Our Ann 
Her Attempt To Be First Woman To Ski Solo To North Pole 

 

This edition of Whimple News could not go by without mention of Ann Daniels. Her 
exploits (!) have been well reported in the local media but just in case you have been on 
Mars, missed relevant articles or perhaps just moved into the village here follows a quick 
catch-up on what she is doing and why she is so precious to us.   

On 16th February Ann flew out to Northern Siberia for final preparations and to catch a 
connecting flight to Cape Arktichevsky.  At 81degrees 16‟ north 95 degrees east this is 
where her journey was to begin, but because of bureaucratic hold-ups Ann didn‟t set off on 
her trek until Saturday 12th March 2005. 

She originally had up until 28th April, when the ice starts to break up, but because of the 
delay the Russian Cerpolex helicopter service has promised her 60 days on the ice and to 
pick her up on about 10th May.  Her later finishing date will not make her journey any 
more hazardous – but she will have to cope with more open water to cross therefore 
making the journey more arduous (as if it wasn‟t already)! 

It goes without saying that she will be braving what is considered to be one of the harshest 
climates on Earth.  She will be encountering open water, thin ice, a constantly moving 
terrain, enormous ice ridges upto 30ft high and plunging temperatures reaching as low as -
50 degrees c.   

There is very occasional direct contact (having warm phone batteries to be able to make a 
call causing a bit of a problem!), but her back up team in the UK follow her progress on the 
tracking beacon which gives off a signal approximately every two hours.  

Safety is of paramount importance and Ann is fully trained in Arctic survival.  If she comes 
across vast „leads‟ of open water she can put on an orange immersion suit (which was 
tested out in the family pool before leaving for Siberia!) and swim across still pulling her 
220lb canoe shaped sledge. Ann also carries a .44 Magnum handgun in the event that she 
may be threatened by polar bears and is trekking totally alone relying heavily on her own 
skill, judgement and sheer determination to reach the Pole.    

This trek is no mean feat.  The last woman who made an attempt on reaching the Pole solo 
died in the attempt in 2004 due to the ice breaking up in a storm.  Only two men have 
completed the solo-unsupported trip – first in 1990 and the latest in 2003.   

Ann is Britain‟s only female Polar guide and speaking to the BBC before she left had this to 
say about why she felt able to take on the challenge whilst leaving her young family at 
home.  “This is my profession, this is what I do, it allows me to go away for two months 
then have three years constantly with my children.  While I am away they have full support 
from family and are covered from a loving point of view.  As far as the danger is concerned, 
I take people out and guide them and their lives are in my hands.  If I was not 100% sure I 
know how to deal with the Arctic Ocean I would not be going.” 

So what can we add other than “Well done Ann, we think of you often and wish you every 
success and look forward to your safe return home, valiant and full of stories to be told in 
your own inimitable style!              Julie Millward 
 

Latest News 
After 20 days struggling against the Arctic elements, polar bears and Russian bureaucracy, 
Ann was eventually given no choice but to climb aboard a helicopter and be flown from 
the ice. She had thought that the helicopter was flying in to re-supply her. Ann had been on 
the ice for 20 days and in that time covered 121 nautical miles. This left 399 nautical miles 
to go, a realistically obtainable target in the 40 days remaining to her. So, unfortunately, her 
dream of walking  solo to the North Pole was not to be.  
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WHIMPLE 
 

 
The Perfect Village 

―A great community, good amenities and 
excellent accessibility‖ 

 
 
 

We have a constant stream of enquiries for 
property of all types in and around Whimple. 

 
ASK FOR A FREE VALUATION 

 
01404 814306 

www.redfernsproperty.co.uk 

Tim Wright 
 



8 

 

March 2005 

Bonjour everybody, 

How are you all? I know, all „pining‟ for some more news from Saint Laurent!! 

It has been a while since I climbed into my pen, but then I spend the last 2-3 
months hibernating underneath a duvet and several layers of clothes, trying to 
stay warm after the coldest winter in the history of Saint Laurent de la 
Cabrerisse. The river froze up, the snow went on and on for days, the roads 
weren‟t gritted...so if it was too slippery, you thought better of driving down 
the hill, and social life went down the drain in Saint Laurent. Everyone hurried 
in and out of doors as quickly as possible and no-one wanted to stop and 
stand for a chat as it was just bl…. Freezing. 

Still that was 2 weeks ago and long forgotten now as today 15 March, and 
actually since last week-end, spring has sprung and with it..YES!..The 
temperatures! Since the weekend we are looking at temperatures of 18-20 
degrees again. Of course we celebrated immediately by getting the bikes 
warmed up, as, to be honest, it had just been to cold to cycle, because the 
wind-chill factor made it feel like –10 in the day. 

So with full intention we set off on our usual Sunday morning cycle, a 
respectable 10 km ride to Lagrasse, where we can purchase a Sunday Times 
(our weekly treat!). We decided to take the back road for the first bit and join 
the main road half way in a village called Tournisan. Well off we trot, and we 
arrived in Tournisan, joined the main road….or so we thought! Non! We 
actually joined „the Tour de France‟…or rather the „Coupe de Taihleran‟ which, 
as we joined the main road in Tournisan via a little back street, we didn‟t 
realise…. at least not until we were, we thought, being cheered on by the local 
population. In actual fact they weren‟t cheering, but shouting at us to get out 
the way!!! This race, I have you know, is a very serious race, timed to the 
second and held once a year as a warm up for any serious „Tour de France 
contender‟. Being surrounded by 14 skin tight Lycra clad David Ginola look-a-
likes, I left Paul in my wake and cycled twice as fast as normal (well I have to 
show the locals how it is done on my Ridge-back-city bike!!) I then got out the 
way as soon as possible in the next available side alley, as inconspicuous as 
possible… which was no mean task with the wrath of Tournisan‟s population 
behind me. Paul experienced pretty much the same I hasten to add! Does this 
ring a bell with any of you, with a wedding we turned up for in the summer, 
un-invited…? Hummm, yes it is the same people again!. It reminded us of the 
English TV advert with the people that turned up in a car race by accident: 
„That‟s lucky!‟  

From our new home in France 
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Anyway we looked on the news in the evening to see „if‟ we were famous and 
had indeed won the coup de Taihleran, but no…they obviously don‟t 
appreciate keen volunteers and newcomers when they see them. 

Anyway after this embarrassing episode, we are still alive and well, (and very 
much noticed!), and we cycled on to Lagrasse, collected the newspaper and 
this time cycled back all the way via the back road.  

This very same week end, (when fame was not appreciated…) it once again 
became apparent how diverse this country is. Not only did we have the world 
championship wind-surfing event here along the coast, as well as that at the 
same time the world snow-board championship was held about 1½ hours 
drive away in the Pyrenees. How wicked is that! We celebrated our victory of 
the local Tour de France by getting our shorts out (what a struggle it was to 
put shorts on after hibernating with warm cocoas under the duvet all winter. I 
must lose weight!) and spending the rest of the Sunday sunbathing in the back 
garden. All the birds flew away in horror when they saw our white legs 
appear! (It could also have something to do with the fact that I have just sown 
another piece of lawn and that they thought the scarecrows had arrived, but 
enfin…). Paul and I woke up a couple of hours later both looking like piepo the 
clown, with red faces and very sunburned. The following day I had to depress 
myself by cutting down all the plants that had snuffed it during this cold 
winter. Amongst it my pride and glory, a lovely plumbago. Still always a good 
excuse for another trip to the garden centre and all that… 

We are currently tiling the kitchen walls and floors, the bathroom walls and 
floors, finishing off the hall, painting and decorating the rental villa in 
anticipation and readiness of our first German guests of the season this 
coming Saturday, so things are still pretty hectic. However….YES, the much-
coveted E104 form, which we had been waiting for since….what seems like, 
forever…, finally arrived in the post. This means that we are now officially 
declared to be paid up on all our taxes and National Insurance payments in 
the UK, and we now can apply to get a French National Insurance number, 
register for the French tax system and then finally legally start to work. 
Hallelujah! Never knew that it was such a long process. They don‟t tell you 
these things in „A Place in the Sun‟ programs. („Over Het Roer‟ to you Dutch 
folks). Considering we arrived here the end of last May…any budding 
emigrants, be warned! Patience, Patience, and more Patience!!! C‟est la vie en 
France and in the UK it seems! However…, can anyone explain why this much 
awaited form from the UK national Insurance had to come all the way from 
Malmo in Sweden…. as this is where it was posted from, or is this just 
bureaucracy gone mad??? 

Anyway hope you are all well and that you are enjoying the spring as much as 
we are?  

Take care, All the best,  

Janine and Paul Peryer 
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MILESTONE SERVICES  
NATIONAL GARAGE WHIMPLE 

Welcome to your new 

LONDIS express 
 

Best Value Locally 
 

-o- 

GROCERIES  

FROZEN AND CHILLED FOODS - FRUIT AND VEGETABLES - WINES 

BEERS  

SPIRITS- FRESH BAKED BREAD - HOT SNACKS AND DRINKS -  

NEWSPAPERS - MAGAZINES & MUCH MUCH MORE 
LOOK OUT FOR OUR MONTHLY SPECIALS -SELECTED LINES AT 

SUPERMARKET PRICES! (EG. 3 BOTTLES OF WINE FOR £10 ) 

-o- 

JOIN OUR DVD CLUB  

(MEMBERSHIP FREE) RENTALS FROM 99P 
-o- 

PAYPOINT AGENT  

PAY YOUR BILLS - TOP UP YOUR MOBILE - ELECTRICITY KEY 

CHARGING ETC 
-o- 

CASH MACHINE IN STORE 

-o- 
WE ALSO SELL CALOR GAS - COAL - LOGS - CAR CARE PRODUCTS 

- 

GARDEN STONEWARE & COMPOSTS. 
FUELS AND OILS AT COMPETITIVE PRICES 

-o- 

LONDIS at Milestone -  Best Value Locally 

 

OPEN UNTIL 9PM FROM EASTER ONWARDS 
Telephone (01404) 822005 
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Good Food, Good Wine, Good Ale, Good Time 

The Thirsty Farmer Inn 
 

WHIMPLE, EXETER   

DEVON EX5 2QQ 

Telephone: 01404 822287 

TRADITIONAL HOSPITALITY 

AT ITS BEST 

Chef‟s Specials Board 

Delicious Homemade Desserts 

Vegetarian Menu 

Superb Sunday Roast 

Children‟s Menu 

Patio and Garden 

We buy local 

Bookings are advisable especially at weekends 

to avoid disappointment 

 New Menu 

 New Wines 
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    822651/851048  otterrotters.co.uk 

     

WELL DONE WHIMPLE IN WINTER… 

For keeping us going with collections!!!! 

 

THE HONITON collections have started well, its Monday and 
Wednesday‟s and quite a different urban setting, and we have had good support from a local 
volunteer group at the site. Paul, from Southampton University, is completing a comparative 
study for his phD on the energetics of composting, comparing us with larger contractors and 
local authorities. We hope to be pretty efficient, with extremely low compost miles from 
collections  of raw material  through to delivery of product to customers.  

 Last time I mentioned stuff about kitchen waste and why we are not permitted to mix it with 
garden waste. OR is developing a mobile composter which we hope will meet the very 
demanding regulations. With CRED funding we hope to start with a 500 house trial in 
Honiton. In the meantime do CARRY ON COMPOSTING AT HOME.  

NOW SOME IMPORTANT CHANGES: 

Very soon you will be leafleted to explain our new rates and charges: 

Riddled compost:£3.00 per 25 kg bag delivered. 

Unriddled :         £1.50 per 25 kg bag delivered  (contains a few small sticks ) 

                           £15.00 per 250 kg small trailer delivered  

                           £12.50 per tonne delivered by tipper 

Unriddled compost is extremely good value and simply needs a rake over to create the finer 
material, and is nutrient rich, as tested by NRM laboratories Ltd, call me for details. 

OPERATIONAL CHANGES: 

From May 1st every household must have at least one OTTER ROTTERS garden bag. There 
are several important reasons for this, explained in detail in the Spring leaflet. Bags can be 
purchased for £2.50 from Whimple Stores (while you‟re there fill them with shop 
merchandise-they make lovely shoulder bags too!)  

 THE COLLECTION CHARGE will be 50p per bag (any bag) since OR garden bags are a 
massive 120 litres, this represents very good value indeed. All bags must be liftable by a fit 
person. Our charge for BUILDERS BAGS remains unaltered at £4.00. Pay tags can be bought 
from the stores or PO.  and our continued thanks for helping out. 

Finally remember to put out your stuff on Tuesdays 29/3,12/4 etc, and save yourself all that 
terrible queuing, car wear and tear,  down time and probable insults (?!!) at the deplorably 
small Woods Farm recycling centre. 

Thanks for supporting OTTER ROTTERS and call me if you need advise or would like to join 
in, there are many interesting tasks for all ages and genders. 

Hugh Roberts 822651.   OTTER ROTTERS 
REAL RECYCLING           

OTTER ROTTERS LTD (A “Not for Profit” Community Enterprise) 
Company Registration Number 4861455 
Registered Office: 2 Bridge Cottages, Feniton, Honiton, Devon EX14 3BR 01404 851048 
Directors: Mike Richardson (Company Secretary), Phil Foggitt, Hugh Roberts, Peter Bowden, 
Ann Mountjoy 
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SOFT 

FURNISHINGS 

& 

TRADITIONAL 

UPHOLSTERY 
 

Loose Covers to Recovers 
Cushions to Footstools 
Headboards to Bedding 

Curtains—Blinds—Pelmets 
Swags & Tails 

And much more 

 
Jo Harris 01884 277519 

 

Good Ales, Good Food 
Pop in and say Hello 

 

Tel: 822214  

Talaton Inn 
Sunday Lunch - Daily Specials 

Bar Menu and Snacks 

Restaurant open Tuesdays to 

Saturday Evening 

 

Trimeasy 

Your Local Interior Decorating 
Service 

Our award winning company has 
the expertise to provide fast 
professional workmanship, including 
stripping existing wallcovering, 
surface preparation and hanging all 
types of paper. Ceilings, Skirting 
Boards and Door painting.  
 

No job too big or small. 
 

Free no obligation estimate. 
 

Contact Alec Janaway to discuss 
your requirements. 

"Mellifera" Church Road 
Whimple, Devon. EX5 2TF  
Tel/Fax:  01404 823019 
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MOTHER  MOLLY‟S  HOUSEHOLD HINTS 
 

ORCHARD HARMONY NEWS 
 

Orchard Harmony, Whimple‟s  very own ladies vocal harmony group is nearly 
three years old. How things have moved on from the very first meeting at my 
house, seven of us nervously sitting in my study, clutching a glass of wine, and 
wondering what we had let ourselves in for!! 

Three successful Christmas Concerts, a wedding, cabaret spot at the over 65‟s 
Christmas Party, a Musical Quiz Evening, and entertaining at the Thirsty Farmer – 
are positive experiences we can look back on. 

Our next venture is to put on a concert in St Mary‟s Church, Whimple including 
the Vivaldi Gloria, an extremely tuneful choral piece, complete with strings and 
soloists. We are aiming for October / November 2005, and are looking for new 
members. 

If you like singing, enjoy female company (and the odd glass or two of wine!), 
and are up for a challenge, then come along on Wednesday 27th April at 7.30pm 
in the Village Hall. You do not have to read music, I compile rehearsal tapes for 
everyone, so you can annoy your loved ones by singing around the house! 

Please give me a ring on 823585 for more information. 

Julia Green 

 

Whimple Victory Hall 
 

The hall will be closed for one week from Friday 27th May until Monday 
6th June while improvements are being made.  We will be sanding and re-
varnishing the floor of the main hall, making alterations to the stage to 
allow wheelchair access to the billiard room, and renovating the kitchen. 
We are arranging for all of this work to be carried out at the same time to 
try to minimise the inconvenience to our regular users. Please bear with us. 

There is a change to our Booking Secretary. 
If you wish to book the hall for your event the new Booking Secretary is: 

Fiona Randall - 822793 

Now that spring is here and we are all out in the garden, 
remember to keep up with the weeding, and don't let the weeds 
flower - remember 'one year's seed is seven year's weed'. 

To kill slugs, sprinkle them with salt. 

Happy gardening! 

 



17 

 

 

 

Veterinary Clinic, Whimple 
 

New Surgery Arrangements 
In our continuing effort to improve the service we offer to our clients, we 
are now equipped to perform routine surgical operations at the Whimple 
surgery.  
 

All consultations 'by appointment only'. 
 

Surgery times  
Monday -Friday    8.45 - 9.15 a.m. and 4.30 - 5.30 p.m. 
Saturday   10.30 - 11.30 a.m. 

 

For an appointment and for all veterinary enquiries, please call (01404) 
823230. 

24 hour emergency service. 
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PETER SALTER A.I.R.T.E. 

MOBILE MOTOR ENGINEER 
(Member Institute of Road Transport Engineers) 

 

Servicing & M.O.T. Preparation 

Engine Overhauls & Bodywork Welding 

Cars & Commercial Vehicles 

 

Telephone: Whimple (01404) 823054 

 
Feet First 
Reflexology 

Joanne M Hicks MIFR 
Registered Practitioner 

Trowdon, Whimple 

01404 822884 0777 5828677 

jomhicks@aol.com 
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 Marathon Madness 
 

Those of you up early enough may have noticed us, 
two shady figures with head torches, running through 
the village at 6.25am . Why, you ask yourself? We are 
in training for the London Marathon on Sunday 17th 
April, a lifelong ambition for Julia, a second time for 
Mark, a challenge for both of us. 

We have been allocated Gold Bond places, which 
means we have to raise £1,500 for our chosen 
charities; Mark‟s being Parkinson‟s Disease Society, 
Julia‟s ChildLine. 

If you would like to offer your support by sponsoring 
us you can make a pledge via our websites: 

Julia: www.justgiving.com/marathonjulia 

Mark: www.justgiving.com/markmarathon2005 

By the end of our training we will be able to identify 
almost every road and byway within a 15 mile 
radius of Whimple, but we have the privilege to see 
wonderful sunrises, deer crossing our path in 
Ashclyst Forest, and experiencing the first snow of 
winter. 

We‟ll let you know how we fare in the next edition 
– watch this space……. 

Julia Green and Mark Beedell 

 

Otter Vale Friends of Hospicecare 

Floristry Demonstration by Julie Collins of Bicton College 

at the Community Hall, Tipton St John.  

Wednesday 27th April 2005 
Starts at 7.30 p.m. 

Tickets £5.00 to include a glass of wine; 

tickets available from Hospicecare Shop in Ottery St Mary 
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There seems to be some concern in the village about the changes that are 
taking place here at Milestone Garage. I thought it would be helpful for 
me to explain the background to the improvements we are making.  

After the opening of the new by-pass we were hit hard by the drop in 
passing business, but said we would give it three years to suss out the 
trade. Most hit were the shop sales, from 1999 to 2003 we were 
struggling to break even although we were very thankful for all the local 
support. We were still not sure whether to close the forecourt or not, 
knowing that once closed it would never open again - literally hundreds of 
service stations have closed in recent years due to very low fuel margins 
and therefore the inability to compete with the supermarket forecourts. 

There has been a garage here since the 1920's and this has had support of 
the local villages since then. lt used to be that a shop was on the back of a 
petrol forecourt but nowadays things have changed and a forecourt is on 
the back of a shop. As you can see we have made a serious commitment 
to the business recently which in turn will save the forecourt from closing. 

We have never wanted or intended to take trade from other local 
businesses other than the major supermarkets (Tesco, Sainsburys etc). All 
we have wanted was to return the loyalty we have received from the local 
community by stepping into the 21st century and making this a business 
to be proud of. 

Over the next 12 months we will be developing the site further, general 
updating and repairs and we 
have recently signed a contract 
with Texaco for fuel supply. 

We must apologise for any 
inconvenience caused and 
thank you for all your support 
which is, as ever, greatly 
appreciated. 

Roger Bray Milestone Services 

Milestone Garage 

 

King‟s Garage in the 1920‟s - the forerunner to Milestone Garage.  
This original garage stood where the caravan sales now take place. 
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pple cars 
local & long distance taxi service 

 

4 & 7 seater vehicles private hire & hackney licensed 

 

Tel. (01404) 823600 

Mobile. 07753 730 591 

 

 
Ladies and gents hair stylists with over 30 years experience 

The salon has a warm and friendly atmosphere 

where clients can relax, so why not pay us a visit? 

We cater for both trendy and traditional styles. 

Open Tuesday to Friday 9 am to 5 pm 

and Saturday 9 am to 1 pm. Late night by appointment. 

Free parking by kind permission of the Thirsty Farmer. 

Members of the hairdressing association. 

Tel: (01404) 823400 
New Inn Cross, Whimple EX5 2TS 
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Goldilocks 

 

Another year another panto! The end of weeks of walking the lanes of 
Whimple trying to help Ed to learn his lines only for him to forget them when 
he is on the stage. This year for the first time the panto was a total sell-out for all 
three nights and several people were disappointed at not getting tickets. 
Anyway I attended Saturday‟s performance with my theatre critic hat on and 
believe this year‟s panto was one of the best yet although it barely paid a 
passing resemblance to the story of Goldilocks. The standard of performance 
from the entire cast gets higher each year especially from the younger cast 
members who were speaking loudly and clearly and with great confidence for 
their age.  There were a number of Whimpletons making their debut this year 
though one would never have guessed it – Rosie Lavis as Black Bess gave a 
very polished performance.  The comedy element this year seemed to have 
been provided by most of the cast – either intentionally or unintentionally. The 
new Whimpletons from last year have now really found their „panto feet‟ – Tim 
Ayers fluffed his lines like a true professional! The prince and his cohorts 
worked really well together and the costumes were excellent especially the 
idea of dressing the young princes in the same colours as their older 
counterparts so we knew who was who. The hats were obviously the same for 
both age groups and Edward Wilson‟s hat problems provided a great deal of 
amusement to the audience. Talking of the audience, as usual it was made up 
of very few children and many adults who should know better.  The audience 
participation seemed to be more vocal than in previous years with plenty of 
heckling from the rear, which added to the atmosphere.  Back to the cast – I 
suppose any review would not be complete without mentioning the dame, Ed 
Hitchcock. As his unfortunate wife it is difficult to give a review of his 
performance – all I will say is that he was becoming very attached to 
those dresses and I was thankful he handed them back at least for 
another year. At the wrap party in the Thirsty Farmer the consensus 
seemed to be that Ed had given his usual understated performance 
but it was a shame that he had no make up on – a rash volunteer then 
offered to rectify this next year (thanks Sheenac ).  The music and 
sound effects were well provided by Slack Ma Girdle although having listened 
to Ed practising valiantly to try and stay somewhere near the tune of „This Old 
House‟ I thought it was a bit hard when the group donned ear 
defenders during the song!!   

There are so many people involved with the panto, not only the 
performers, but also all the people behind the scenes who work 
so hard to provide 3 nights of entertainment for the village.     

If after seeing this years performance you fancy treading the boards or helping 
out behind the scenes please contact Emma Palmer on 01404 823083. It 
seems to me all that is needed is a great sense of humour, any other talents 
would be an added bonus.         Nicky Hitchcock 
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Green Man Garden Designs are pleased to offer you the following 
services for all your gardening and landscaping requirements. 
 SUMMERHOUSE & SHED BASES - Quick & clean, low 

disturbance, professional service. 
 FENCING - any design, any length, replaced. Supplied and 

erected. 
 TRELLIS & STRUCTURE WORK - to further enhance your 

current garden or to create innovative focal points. 
 DECKING & PERGOLA - a warmer more flexible alternative to 

patios and courtyards. 
 TREE SURGERY & AERIAL CLEARANCE. 
 HARD LANDSCAPING - Earth movements, topsoil imported & 

sculpted. 
 HEAVY LABOUR - For all those seriously strenuous jobs. 
 PATIO SLAB & PATH STEAM CLEANING - Say Goodbye to 

grime and prepare for summer. 
 SPECIAL PROJECTS - Tree Houses, Forts, Play Areas built to 

individual specifications and requirements. 
 PLANTING SCHEMES - Tailored to complement the location, 

taste and budget. 
PLEASE CALL AND LEAVE A CONTACT NUMBER ON:  

07929 849412 or 01404 47060 
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Memories of WW2? 

 

Do you remember Whimple during the Second World War? 

To mark the 60th anniversary of the events leading to the end of the Second 
World War, Whimple News would like to hear from you if you have any 
stories or photographs of war-time Whimple that you would be happy for us 
to publish.  

This is your chance to give the younger generation an insight into what life 
was like during the war!   

A selection of your reminiscences will then be published in one of our later 
issues this year and may also be displayed in the Heritage Centre.   

Please submit stories and photographs via the Post Office or to any member 
of the Whimple News team by 16th May.  All articles should be signed and 
if you have original photographs please let us have your full address so that 
we can return them to you once they have been printed. 

If you would prefer to tell your story rather than write it down, please 
contact Naome Glanville on 823167 and she will arrange for a member of 
the Whimple News team to come and see you to write your reminiscences 
down for you. 

ADVERTISERS 

Just a reminder to all advertisers that the advertising year comes to 
an end with the June edition and starts again with the August one. 

Over the next few weeks we shall be contacting advertisers to 
confirm their adverts for the coming year, and also to request 
payment from anyone still to pay for this year. If you know you have 
still to pay, or do not want to continue with your advert, feel free to 
contact Miles on 822415 – thanks. 

For next year we will change the pricing structure slightly as follows: 

Quarter page ad £25 

Half page ad £50 

Full page ad £100 

This will better reflect the true cost of printing the ads within what 
has become quite a thick publication of late. 

Thanks – The Whimple News Team 
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Tel: 01404 822422 

Higher 
Slewton 
Whimple 

Rosemarie Burrows 

CHAIR CANING 
RUSH SEATING 

SKEINED WILLOW 

 
FOR ALL YOUR 

SEWING REPAIRS 

& 

ALTERATIONS 

No job too small 
 

Also dressmaking, table linen 
& Personalised machine 

embroidery 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Call Molly on 
01404 822158 or 07748 985830 
Or find me at the Exeter end  

of the Rockbeare straight  
where you see my sign 
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Miracle Manicures 

 

 
 

beauty for 
the hands and feet 

competitive rates 

Abby Porter 

01404 823875 

 

Tom Vanneck 
 

Furniture Restorer 

& 

French Polisher 
 

Modern & antique 

commissions undertaken.  

 

Tel. 01392 860502 

Mob. 07812810846 

 

   

 

Paul Seager  

BS(Hons) BCEng MRICS MiFireE 

Architectural Services,  

Plans and Designs 

  Plans & Specifications 

  Building Regulations & 

  Planning Applications 

Telephone 01395: 232501 

 

Heritage Taxis 

 

At your service 

01404 51 55 44 

07981 72 55 36 

Proprietor: Gavin France 
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WHIMPLE TENNIS CLUB 

 

The Club held it’s AGM on 16th March 

and is pleased to advise members of the following: 

 Subs to remain unchanged for the coming year - £20 adult, £10 junior and 
£45 family – PAYABLE ON 1st MAY PLEASE 

 Working Party dates are – 24th April and 8th May (10am to 12 pm) 

 Club Nights will again be Thursdays and will start on 5th May (7pm to 9pm) 

 The Summer Social is planned for 16th June – more details to follow 

 It is hoped to run coaching sessions again – starting early May. Look out for 
posters advising details, or contact Miles on 822415  

(helpers VERY welcome) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last year was very successful with many new members – we would love to see the 
same again this year. To find out more about the Club, please call either Teri Lang 

822512, Jane Hughes 822659, Judith Imbo 823240 or Miles Leonard 822415 

Hope to see you during the year ! 

 

THE BIG BREAKFAST 
 

On Saturday 24th February, the Jays was full of happy people enjoying a 
superb breakfast in aid of the kidney unit at the R D and E. Jan and John 

Discombe once again pulled out all the stops and put on 
a splendid occasion. Everyone had a great time and 

there was a terrific atmosphere. The event raised an 
astounding £400! 

I cannot thank Jan and John enough for this 
amazing support. Thank you also to all the helpers, 

and of course the generous „breakfasters‟ who made 
it such a success.                  Pam Scanlan 
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TALATON  

OPEN  GARDENS  WEEKEND 
2-6 pm on 28th & 29th May 2005 

 
A variety of gardens open within the  Parish 

 

Plant Sales & Cream Teas 
 

Start off from either the Church Car Park or any of the gardens or 
Keepers Cottage, Larkbeare and pick up a map. 

 

£3.50 entry - ticket valid for both days.   
 

Proceeds towards the Parish Hall and Church of  
St James the Great, Talaton 

 

Ring Peppi Shaw 01404 822482 for more details. 

 

Liberte                  HOLIDAYS                     

...Your French connection South of France: 

Long lazy sunny days in a beautiful French villa,  with communal 
pool right on the Mediterranean coast. 

Sleeps up to six and includes patio garden with barbecue. Satellite TV, 
washing machine, bike and roller-blade hire, wind surfing, kite surfing 
and sand sailing, as well as horse riding and go carting and on the edge 
of a nature reserve.  

Situated near all major airports (Flybe, Ryanair, Easyjet) and airport 
collection available. Auto train to Narbonne from Calais; 10 min drive 
from motorway. Prices from £70 p.p./during July and August (price based 
on 6 people sharing). Also countryside B & B available and assistance 
with house searches and relocation available. 

Please visit: www.liberteholidays.com or phone Janine or Paul on 

00-33-468-44-12-08 
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Born the son of the local saddler, Herbert Breyley was 
educated at the local primary School before going on 
to Mount Radford School, in Exeter. Herbert entered 
the civil service, yet remained in regular contact with 
the village. Eventually, Herbert returned to Whimple 
after a distinguished career in the civil service. 

If ever a man was in the right place at the right time it 
was Herbert. Soon after his return, the local Cricket 
Club, at that time was known as Whimple and 
Whiteways. The Club had used Slewton Field certainly 
since the end of the Second World War. 
Unfortunately the ground belonged to the Company. 
The parent Company was by now Allied Domecq who 
decided to close down the factory site and apply for 
planning permission to develop the site along with 
associated property for building. 

The Cricket Club was facing a crisis as it needed a 
new ground. Herbert became the Club Chairman and 
enthusiastically accepted the challenge of devising a 
'rescue plan'. He worked tirelessly with the Committee 
in persuading the Company to provide a suitable 
alternative ground. Eventually the Company set up a 
Trust to run the Knowle Cross Recreation Ground. 
The Club still had to erect a Pavilion, again Bert's 
expertise was invaluable in securing a loan, from what 
is now Carlsberg / Tetley, to fund the construction of 
the present Clubhouse. 

In May 1991 the Pavilion and Ground were opened, it 
was a tremendous achievement for all involved. Even 
after the project was completed Herbert continued as 
Chairman guiding the Club through what was a 
difficult transitional period. Eventually, he stepped 
down as Chairman, yet continued to play an active 
role in the day to day running of the Club. He had 
always been the Club's member of the Trust that 
oversees the Recreation Ground. 

I firmly believe that Whimple Cricket Club would not 
enjoy its present facilities or prominence in local 
cricket but for Herbert Breyley. He was a most 
generous benefactor in many ways to the Club. He 
will be sadly missed by all members of the village not 
just the members of the Cricket Club. 

Roger Smith 

Herbert   Breyley 
(Known as HERBIE or BERT) 

Herbert Breyley was born 9th February, 1924, at Leigh House, 
Whimple, which was his home for 81 years. He spent his 
childhood and Junior Schooling in Whimple and his Senior 
Schooling at Mount Radford School in Exeter.   

He joined the Post Office on leaving Mount Radford School 
and was called up at the age of 18 and was ultimately drafted 
into the Signals Corp. Being skilled in communication he 
came up through Italy including the Monte Cassino episode 
with the Poles; subsequently being kept in Austria and Italy 
installing new links of communications for three years after 
cessation of hostilities. 

After a short while he joined the Ministry of Defence (the Old 
Admiralty) in Bath and worked there, doing about 50% of his 
work in London. In due course he worked permanently in 
London becoming Secretary to the then Nine Unions in the 
M.O.D. He was a self effacing man and when Margaret 
Thatcher awarded him the M.B.E., he refused to take it. After 
12 years working in London he came home to retire to the 
house he was born in, to his beloved Devon and spent 20 
happy years here. 

For at least 12 years of that 20 years he was "Mr Whimple" - 
Chairman of the Parish Council and the Cricket Club, for 
whom he still had a small part to play. 

During his Chairmanship of Whimple Cricket Club he was 
able to oversee and orchestrate the moving of the club from 
their old ground at Slewton Field to Knowle Cross on the 
outskirts of the village, where the club now enjoy one of the 
best grounds in Devon, complimented by superb clubhouse 
facilities, all of which are a testimony to his organisational skills. 

As Chairman of the Parish Council, he was closely involved 
with the considerable redevelopment of Whimple over the 
last couple of decades and enjoyed the camaraderie of his 
parishioners. With his vast knowledge of politics and 
administrational skills, he ran a "Westminster style" Parish 
Council very successfully. Latterly he had great interest in the 
structure plan for Devon keeping in touch with the East Devon 
District Council at Sidmouth until he died. 

Janet 
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Herbie held a life long respect and love for 
Whimple. He played an active role in the 
community when he returned to the village after 
a distinguished career in the civil service union, 
serving on the parish council from 1987- 99. He 
held deep convictions, strong beliefs, and was 
passionate about all he did.  

Just days before his death he wrote to WPC in 
support of the bus shelter improvement plans for 
the square. 

The village faced a major challenge at the 
beginning of his 12 years on the council; the 
closure of Whiteways factory, the largest 
employer and landlord and the sudden death of 
Richard Whiteway, the driving force behind the 
cricket club.  

Herbie understood the cost this double loss 
would have on the village. Elected Chairman in 
1990, a post he held until he retired in 1999. He 
worked tirelessly with East Devon District 
Council and the owners of the factory, initially to 
keep the business running and once that was 
lost, he turned his efforts to minimising the 
impact of change the village was facing. (400 
new houses!)  

The Knowle Recreation Ground is testament to 
his love of cricket and fair play. When the club 
faced a future without a home, he negotiated 
not only the site for the new ground, its 
enhancement and a long term security for the 
club.     

He was honest, well meaning, a man of high 
integrity and political conviction. In battle he was 
determined and thorough in pursuing his goals, 
irrespective of the outcome he never sought 
personal glory or bore any grudge.  

Herbie was immensely proud to have had the 
opportunity of taking part in shaping the future 
of Whimple.  

I enjoyed our political discussions and learnt a 
lot, usually over a drink in the pub and will sorely 
miss his counsel and passing.  

Sara Randall Johnson, Chairman WPC 

Herbert   Breyley 
(Known as HERBIE or BERT) 

Herbert Breyley was born 9th February, 1924, at Leigh House, 
Whimple, which was his home for 81 years. He spent his 
childhood and Junior Schooling in Whimple and his Senior 
Schooling at Mount Radford School in Exeter.   

He joined the Post Office on leaving Mount Radford School 
and was called up at the age of 18 and was ultimately drafted 
into the Signals Corp. Being skilled in communication he 
came up through Italy including the Monte Cassino episode 
with the Poles; subsequently being kept in Austria and Italy 
installing new links of communications for three years after 
cessation of hostilities. 

After a short while he joined the Ministry of Defence (the Old 
Admiralty) in Bath and worked there, doing about 50% of his 
work in London. In due course he worked permanently in 
London becoming Secretary to the then Nine Unions in the 
M.O.D. He was a self effacing man and when Margaret 
Thatcher awarded him the M.B.E., he refused to take it. After 
12 years working in London he came home to retire to the 
house he was born in, to his beloved Devon and spent 20 
happy years here. 

For at least 12 years of that 20 years he was "Mr Whimple" - 
Chairman of the Parish Council and the Cricket Club, for 
whom he still had a small part to play. 

During his Chairmanship of Whimple Cricket Club he was 
able to oversee and orchestrate the moving of the club from 
their old ground at Slewton Field to Knowle Cross on the 
outskirts of the village, where the club now enjoy one of the 
best grounds in Devon, complimented by superb clubhouse 
facilities, all of which are a testimony to his organisational skills. 

As Chairman of the Parish Council, he was closely involved 
with the considerable redevelopment of Whimple over the 
last couple of decades and enjoyed the camaraderie of his 
parishioners. With his vast knowledge of politics and 
administrational skills, he ran a "Westminster style" Parish 
Council very successfully. Latterly he had great interest in the 
structure plan for Devon keeping in touch with the East Devon 
District Council at Sidmouth until he died. 

Janet 
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 Whimple Post Office News  

 

The opportunity for you to win a home in a free draw being offered by the 

Post Office finishes on 1st April., If you have not already completed an entry 

form and you want to take part then please make sure your Application 

reaches us by 31st March. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Have you been given a Child Trust Voucher for your Child? 

The Child Trust Fund Account has just been launched, come in and pick up a 

leaflet to find out more details. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Fishing Licenses are now available from this Branch. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Motor vehicle Stamps are being withdrawn from the end of March.  

Any stamps already purchased can be used until March 2006. 

Excellent alternatives to these stamps are the Post Office Saving Stamps, 

which are in fact more versatile  as they can be used to pay most household 

bills – pick up a starter pack today. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

February saw the last of the benefit/Pension books. 

We would like to thank all of you who have opted to still collect your entitle-

ments with us through card accounts or through partner Banks. 

Please remember if you Bank with, Barclays, Alliance &Leicester, or Lloyds  

you can withdraw cash and pay in cheques at the Post Office counter. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Thanking you all for your continuing Support. 

Jim & Alison 
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OAKS & PARTNERS 
Auctioneers & Valuers 

 
invite entries for their regular sales of antique & later furniture, porcelain, silver and plate, 

jewellery, metalware, paintings & prints and items of general interest at 

The Old Tannery, Exeter Road,  Cullompton 
[We're easy to find on the Honiton side of Junction 28 of the M5] 

 

The saleroom is open for receipt of items for sale 
Monday to Friday between 9.00 am and 4.00 pm 

Bring items along for valuation on a Friday morning 
 

We will be pleased to call to your home 
to discuss valuations without obligation or collect items for sale 

Individual items to full house clearances 
 

Tel 01884 35848 for further details or 01404 - 814540 / 812356 after hours 
We will attend Sandfords, Whimple (by kind permission of Mrs Pratt) from 10.30 to 11.30am 

on the first Wednesday of each month to discuss valuations or collection of items for sale 
 

Sale catalogue can be seen on http://www.invaluable.com                  e-mail address roger.shenton@btclick.com 

 

Thank you to everyone who 
supported me in my 
Christmas fundraising. A 
cheque for £960 was given 
to the Ottery St Mary 
Medical Trust. 

Special thanks to Barbara, 
Joyce (Ottery St Mary), Chris 
and Joyce of Waves, for their 
help.  

Myrtle Dockings 

Thank you 
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“Learn a life skill with a Professional” 

J.C.Ball 
Driving Standards Agency Approved Driving Instructor 

 

FREE:-  First hour for beginners 
 

FREE:-  Loan of Videos and Books 
 

FREE:-  Pickup in Exeter & East Devon 
 

Refresher and Motorway Lessons 
  

“Safe drivin
g for life”

 
2 Manley Close 

Whimple 

Devon 

EX5 2UG 

(01404) 822764 

L L 

 
Longfield Cattery 

 

heated single and double chalets 

personal care and attention 

 

 

 

(now also looking after small animals) 

01404 822275 

Longfield ~ Church Road ~ Whimple ~ Exeter ~ EX5 2TF  
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WHIMPLE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

The APCM takes place on Monday 11th April (7.15pm for 7.30pm) in the 
Committee Room of the Victory Hall. 

Church Fete 

The date for this year's Church Fete is Saturday 11th June. Other details have not as 
yet been finalised but we hope to have a variety of stalls selling home-made 
cakes, confectionary, preserves, plants, books, toys etc. There will be 
tombola, raffles and various games for the children. 

Please put this date in your diary NOW! ! 

New Informal Monthly Celebration Service! 
 

The popular new informal services are continuing on the first Sunday of each 
month in Whimple Church at 11a.m. A music group and a number of different 
people take part in the new-style format - which is an exciting mix of drama, 
songs, stories & quizzes for all the family. 

All ages are involved - Everyone is invited! 

Sunday 3rd April – Easter Celebration Service 

Sunday 1st May – May Day Celebration Service 

Sunday 5th June – Early Summer Celebration Service 

P.S. More members for the new „band‟/‟orchestra‟ warmly welcomed! 

         

        &  
 
SClub (5 - 9y) & Impact (10 - 14y) meet in the Scout Hut at 10:45am - 12:15pm 
on alternate Sunday mornings. As well as a brand new full-size table tennis table, 
hopefully the sun will shine on us for various outdoor games! 

Please join us  even if you‟ve never been before or haven‟t been for a while. 

Friends from surrounding villages are encouraged to come - & it‟s all free!! 

Forthcoming dates are: Apr 10th, 24th, May 8th, 22nd, Jun 12th, 26th 

Also Impact Club Nights:  Sat Apr 9th, Sat May 21st. 

For more info contact Phil or Rebecca Dominy on 822163 or 
dominypr@hotmail.com or visit www.geocities.com/dominyclan/SClub11.html  
 



36 

 

 

WHIMPLE WOMEN‟S INSTITUTE  

Oh - To be in England 

Saturday 7
th

 May 

7.30pm 

St. Mary’s Church, Whimple 
Cantilena Chamber Choir are returning to Whimple to give a 
concert of choral music.  It is a repeat of a St.George’s Day con-
cert (and Shakespeare’s birthday), hence the title.  The concert 
will consist of a wide variety of songs, some serious, some less 
so, and a few piano duets thrown in for good measure.   

Adults tickets will be £5, children £1, from the PO 

A very successful New Year dinner was held at the Tumbling Weir on 
January 28th with 32 members attending.  

At the meeting held on February 8th Ken Burrows gave a an interesting 
and lively presentation on 100 years of policing in Devon (1856 – 1956).  
Ken focussed his talk on policing locally with special reference to Whimple 
and Ottery St. Mary. 

At our March meeting our speakers Alan Candy and Ian Atwell, from the 
Wellington Farm Rescue Centre, were accompanied by a beautiful dwarf 
Shetland pony called Pip. He is one of many horses and ponies that have 
been rescued from ill treatment, by volunteers who welcome visitors to the 
centre. 

Once again the Fairtrade stall was well supported. 

We meet at 7:30pm on the second Tuesday of the month in 
the Victory Hall and new members are always welcome. If 
any prospective members wish to join or require any 
further information regarding the Whimple Womens 
Institute please ring Ann Bowden on 01404 823450.  

Jan Begent 
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EXETER CARAVAN 

CENTRE 

For Sale - pre-owned caravans 

also caravans sold on owners behalf. 

Caravans always bought and sold. 

01404 822116 

or 

07985399 

London Road, Whimple 

 
 

Touchdown 
For that Personal Touch… 
Unisex Manicure, Pedicure, Nail Extensions, 

Facials, Waxing, Massage and Air-brush Tanning 
Ample free parking at our salon situated  

close to the Jack in the Green, Rockbeare 
 

BEVERLEY J. HOWARD 
 

S.A.C. Dip (Manicure, Pedicure  
and beauty salon management) 

 

Tel: 01404 823805  Mobile: 07773 361416 
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Spring Madness 
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 Parish Council News 
 

 

 

YOUR VILLAGE NEEDS YOU! 
 

Do you want double yellow lines in the Village Square? 

Are the dog bins sited correctly in Whimple? 

Do we need a bus shelter and if so where? 

Do you wish something in particular was/wasn‘t happening in the village? 

 

All these questions and many others are regularly discussed at your Parish 
Council meetings and the decisions made affect you and your village.  The 
Parish Council is keen to hear your views and opinions BEFORE deciding 
anything – so how can you do this? 

Your Parish Council meetings are usually held on the third Monday of every 
month in the Victory Hall at 7.00pm.  You are positively welcome to attend 
and to stay for as little or as much of the meeting as you wish.  There is 
always an opportunity for you to speak at the opening of each meeting. 

If you are unable to make the meetings, but wish to comment on an issue, 
you are able to write to your Parish Council Clerk:  

Mrs Gerri Turner 
Penraddon, Hand and Pen, Whimple, Exeter EX5 2PX 
whimplepc@tiscali.co.uk 

After each meeting the minutes are displayed in the ‗Parish Council Notice 
Board‘ in the village square.  This is the main form of communication that the 
Parish Council has to let you know what has been 
discussed and what has been proposed for your village.  It 
is important therefore to keep an eye on this information, in 
case you wish to get involved with a particular issue. 

We look forward to hearing your points of view at future 
Parish Council Meetings. 
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S.H.DANIEL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

 

CROCKERNHAYES 

WHIMPLE 

PRIVATE ADDRESS 

Malham House 

Awliscombe 

Devon 

Conversation- Déjeuner 

en français 
 

Would you like to get on track 

with your French? 
 

Then, why not try to do so in 

an informal friendly way: 

around a French light lunch,  

you will be able to enjoy French 

conversation, bien sûr! 
 

For further information phone 

Florence Fyot - 811530. 

 

 

 
BANFIELDS 

 

Traditionally carved rocking  
Horses & Restoration 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

18 Rectory Close, Whimple, 
Devon EX5 2UF 

 

Tel 822162 
E-mail Banfieldgew@msn.com 

PETER COSSLETT 
CARPENTER AND BUILDER 

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 

KITCHEN FITTING 

DOORS AND WINDOWS 

TIMBER CONSERVATORIES 

EXTENSIONS AND MINOR 

BUILDING WORKS 

COMPETITIVE PRICES 

& 

FRIENDLY SERVICE 

Tel: Whimple (01404)823279 

Mobile: 07768 436042 
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WHIMPLE  AND  DISTRICT 

VILLAGE  PRODUCE  ASSOCIATION 
. 

You can tell that spring has finally arrived by the listening to all the seasonal 
melodies that are in the air at this time of year. What could be better than the 
sweet sound of the motor mowers going about their business again or the 
gentle humming of the strimmers and hedge cutters!! Oh to be in Whimple 
now that spring is here!! 

At our recent Committee meeting, we finalised the classes for the Flower Show 
in August. We are hoping to have the schedules ready for our Spring Plant sale 
which will be on Saturday 14th May, 10.00 at the Village Hall. 
There will be a wide range of plants available so don‟t go the 
garden centres just yet when there will be numerous bargains on 
your doorstep! If you have any surplus plants in your garden we 
will gladly take them as there is probably someone out there who 
would like it! There is something in the various Classes for 
everyone so come along and find out more. Don‟t forget to 
make a note of the date for the Flower Show, Saturday 13th 
August 2005. 

Paul Wilson, 
Hon. Secretary. 

 

 

Ottery St Mary and District Hospital League of Friends  
 

Ottery St Mary and District Hospital League of Friends are hosting a 
„Wine and Savouries‟ evening at Ottery St Mary Cricket Club.  The 
evening is open to all and will be held on Saturday April 9th 2005 from 
7.30pm onwards.  

Tickets are £5 and include a complimentary glass of wine and buffet. 
There will be a bar serving alcohol and soft drinks, do come along and 
support your local hospital and enjoy a relaxing night out! 

 

Tickets are available from  -  Sue Moorhouse  (01404 815909) 
     Barbara Buckley  (01404 812814) 

     Graham Ward     (01404 812621) 

     Myrtle Dockings  (01404 822667)  
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"FLORAL ENCHANTMENTS" 

 

 

Designer: 

  Morven Fletcher 

 

Flowers for all occasions 

 

Floral designs to your 
specification 

 

Specialist in Wedding Floristory 

 Bodley Bridge Cottage 

London Road,  
 

01404 822049 

 

 Chimneys 
Wood Burners 

Fires 

 

 
Swept, Installed, Repaired, 

Lined and Built 

“All your chimney needs” 

 

Alf Butler 

Tel: 01404 841611 
A fully insured and HEATAS 

registered Company 

 

Denture Specialist 
 
 
 
 
 

Full service - from a ‗repair ‗ to  
new Copy Dentures 

 

Nicholas J Rush 
 

Dental Technician 
established 18 years 

 

14 Slewton Crescent, Whimple  
01404 823209 - evenings and 

weekends 

£20-£22- 
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For all your daily requirements 
of 

MILK, CREAM, EGGS, FRUIT JUICE, 
NEWSPAPERS & MAGAZINES 

POTATOES, FRUIT & VEGETABLES 
PET FOODS & REQUIREMENTS 

AVAILABLE AT COMPETITIVE RATES 
Delivered to your door 

Please contact 
VICTOR AND MARIAN DANIEL 
Summerbridge, Whimple, Devon 

Tel: Whimple 822458 
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WHIMPLE SCHOOL TRAVEL PLAN 
 

The Governors and Staff of  Whimple School have been concerned for some 
time about the safety of the children travelling to and from school and  the traffic 
situation outside the school at these crucial times. 

In consultation with the road safety department at County Hall, we are working 
on a plan to  improve the safety for our school and the village community.  

We have produced a school travel plan which aims to:- 

 Reduce car travel ,danger and congestion outside our school 
 Encourage pupils and staff to walk or cycle 
 Make bids for funds to provide facilities for safer walking and cycling 
 Raise levels of physical and mental health and social well-being  
 Focus on travel issues in the curriculum 

 

In order to achieve this we will:- 

 Monitor the ways pupils travel to school 
 Reduce the number of cars coming to school 
 Speak to parents, other residents and organisations and businesses in 

the wider community 
 

If you have any questions or suggestions please speak to the Headteacher or me. 

Pam Scanlan 

Vice Chair Whimple School Governors 

WHIMPLE CRICKET CLUB 

RACE NIGHT 
FRIDAY 29th APRIL 2005 

FIRST RACE 7.30 P.M. 
 

 

 

 

Please come and join us for a fun evening! 
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 THE PENSION DRAWDOWN COMPANY 
 

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVISERS 
 
 

FOR UNBIASED, QUALITY FINANCIAL ADVICE BASED ON YOUR  
CIRCUMSTANCES PROVIDING SOLUTIONS TO YOUR NEEDS 

INCLUDING 
 

SAVINGS        INVESTMENTS PENSION PROVISION 
 RETIREMENT OPTIONS   inc ANNUITIES 

LIFE AND CRITICAL ILLNESS COVER     INCOME PROTECTION 
 

Contact:  Bob Diamond at Waterlake Meadow, Church Road, Whimple 
On 01 404 822865 or Email r.diamond1@ntlworld.com 

For a free initial consultation 
 

Appointed Representative of The Burns-Anderson Independent Network PLC,  
which is Authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority  

BARRY SEAFORTH DECORATING SERVICES 
                                                                                                         Est 1979 
 

                                                       PAINTING      WALLPAPERING 
 

                                        SPECIALIST FINISHES   MURALS    TILING 
 

                                         COVING     CARPENTRY    ALTERATIONS 
      

                                                      REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 
 

                                                           Call Barry 01404 822928 

                                                                   Free Estimates 

                                                       Jessamine Cottage, The Green, 
                                                                        Whimple 
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TAYLOR MADE DRIVING 
 

Beginners 

Pass plus 

Pre 17 lessons 

Refresher lessons 
 Diamond advanced driving 

Motorway driving 

****** 

Theory & Hazard Perception Tuition 

****** 

Male & Female instructors 

High 1st time pass rate 

****** 

Patient, Friendly & fun tuition 

****** 

A local independent driving school 

Teaching local people to 

 

“DRIVE FOR LIFE” 
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WHIMPLE HERITAGE CENTRE 
 

The Heritage Centre (adjacent to New Fountain Inn, Church Road) will be 
opening again for 2005 at the following days and times: 

OPEN: SATURDAY 2nd April 

SATURDAYS  10.00AM – 3.30PM 

WEDNESDAYS    2.00PM – 4.00PM  

UNTIL: SATURDAY 1st October 

The existing galleries have been reorganised and new items added during 
the winter closure.  The new Whiteway Gallery situated in the new 
extension is also open.  The History Society who own and run the centre 
are always willing to accept items relevant to Whimple or Whimple 
residents.  If you have any such items, which are no longer required, you 
are encouraged to hand it to the staff at the centre who will arrange for it to 
be added to the archives. 

D R Roberts 

 

WHIMPLE PTFA 

Jenny Sanders is the new Chair of the PTFA, with Michelle Moinzadeh 
as the Vice Chair. The PTFA has started planning for Village Week, 
which will run from Sunday 3rd July to Sunday 10th July. Jenny and 
Michelle will be arranging a meeting for everyone who would be 
interested to getting involved/helping with the Week, so that fresh 
ideas and assistance can create another brilliant week for the village, 
and raise funds for the PTFA…...watch this space. 

Jenny would like to thank Jim and Alison at the PO for judging the 
Easter colouring competition.  
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N C HAMLYN 
 

FARM MACHINERY 
REPAIRS AND SERVICE 

 
(Welding, fabrication etc. 

and garden wrought iron work) 
 

Workshop facilities and mobile 
service 

Contact Nigel Hamlyn on 01392 
466720 

or 07702 431244 (mobile) 
Paynes Farm 
Broadclyst 

 

M.J.COLES 
ENGINEERING 

 
(R.T. I.T. B. & CITY & GUILDS) 

SERVICING.  ENGINE RE-BUILDS . 
WELDING MOT.  RECOVERY.   

PICK UP SERVICE 
FRIENDLY LOCAL MECHANIC 

15 YEARS EXPERIENCE 
FOR ALL YOUR MOTORING NEEDS 

CALL 

MARC 
ON 

WHIMPLE 822095 OR 
07785 740473 (MOBILE) 

 

 

PAINTING & DECORATING 

TILER 

PATIO PRESSURE CLEANING 

SHED ROOFS - RE-FELTED 

GENERAL HANDYMAN 
__________________________ 

 

(Excellent references if required) 

For that personal service 

Phone Mr Evans on 01404 822120 

WINDOW 

 
 CLEANER 
 

 

________ ________ 

 

STOP SMOKING 

With hypnotherapy 

Single 90 minute 

session 

Dina Butler 
BSc(hons) MSc MCPID 

DHyp MBSCH 

 

Tel:  01404 841611 

Mob: 07790 524350 
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JOIN US AT 

ANDY'S RESTAURANT 
PART OF THE INTERNATIONAL SWIMMING SCHOOL, STRAIGHTWAY HEAD, WHIM PLE 

A LA CARTE MENU 

BAR SNACKS 

PARTIES CATERED FOR (UP TO 30 PEOPLE) - CREATE YOUR OWN MENU 

SUNDAY LUNCHES 

CHRISTMAS PARTIES 

BOOKING ESSENTIAL! 
ALSO ASK ABOUT OUR WIDE RANGE OF ACTIVITIES INCLUDING: 

ADULTSWIMMING LESSONS, AQUAFIT 

CHILDREN'’S SWMMING LESSONS, MOTHER & TODDLER SESSIONS ,CHILDREN'S PARTIES 

SAUNA SOLARIUM 

AND NOT FORGETTING OUR ‘NATURE'S WAY’ BEAUTY CLINIC WITH A FULL RANGE OF 

TREATMENTS INCLUDING MASSAGES, WAXING, AROMATHERAPY, FACIALS, MANICURES ETC. 

TELEPHONE NOW ON: 01404 822196 

OR CALL IN AND HAVE A LOOK ROUND! 
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„SMOKE ALARM‟ VOTED 
AS THE TOP INNOVATION 

IN THE LAST 20 YEARS 
 

The simple smoke alarm was voted the best innovation in the last 20 years ac-
cording to a survey published in 2004. 

Life saving smoke alarms were considered to be more important than modern day 
essential gadgets such as mobile phones, digital cameras and cash cards. 

Over 1900 adults were asked what they thought was the greatest innovation.      
The survey was carried out on behalf of on-line bank Cahoot, where 69% of the  
respondents rated the smoke alarm the best innovation over the last 20 years. 

We know that smoke alarms in homes save lives.  They can give you and your  
family the necessary warning to get out in the early stages of a fire. Once fitted 
they do require testing and some annual maintenance.  One message I would 
leave you with is: dead batteries can be replaced, dead families cannot! 

How do you look after your smoke alarm/s? 

 Once a week – Check your alarm by pressing the test button.   

 Once a year - change your battery.   As an aid memoir, write the date 
it was changed on the new battery. 

 Twice a year - vacuum and wipe the smoke alarm to ensure dust is 
not blocking the sensor chamber (for mains wired alarm, switch off 
first). 

V E R Y   I M P O R T A N T   TO   R E M E M B E R most battery alarms sound 
intermittently for about seven days at the end of their life to warn you that the     
battery needs replacing.  Many people forget that after being away from their    
property for a week or more that they may have missed this audio warning of a 
battery about to fail.   

 Please remember to test your smoke alarm as soon as you   
return home for the safety of you and your family.  Also make a 
note in your diary for the day you return home to make that 
check. 

Life of smoke alarms The recommendation is that smoke alarms have a maxi-
mum life of 10 years, then they should be replaced.  A small price to pay for your 
safety. 

 

Anyone wishing to obtain further fire safety advice should contact the Devon Fire 
and Rescue Service Helpline on (01392) 872288  

or visit their web site at:   www.devfire.gov.uk 

John Munslow (01404 823456) 
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Your Friendly local 

Bed and Breakfast 

David Brown 
Holway Barton 

Whimple 
Exeter 

Telephone: (01404 822477) 

JULIAN 

WILSON 
Electrical Contractor 

 
1 Higher Woodhayes 

Farm 
Whimple 

 

Visiting Practice 

 

Day and evening 
Appointments by arrangement 

3, Railway Cottages 

Whimple 

Exeter 

 

01404 822372 
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Make a Will 

and we will donate half our costs to your  

Church or a charity of your choice 
 

For a straightforward Will we charge £80 and for husbands 

and wives “Mirror Wills” we charge £100 plus VAT.   

We will donate £40 and £50 respectively 

For full details call 

Victor Donson on 01392 274126 

8 Cathedral Close, Exeter EX1 1EW 

www.fordsimey.co.uk 
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 Garden Design and Construction  
from a single border to a total make-over 

Louise Turner N.D. Hort 
Robert Mogridge R.H.S. Cert Hort 

Tel 01392499074    Mob 07811781137 
e-mail: info@gardenlandscapes.co.uk 
             www.gardenlandscapes.co.uk 

 
A PROFESSIONAL SERVICE WITH EXPERT PLANT ADVICE 

FREE CONSULTATION 

 

O’DELL PLUMBING & HEAT-

ING 
Tel: 01404 811773 Mobile: 07974 818833 

FOR ALL TYPES OF GAS AND OIL HEATING INSTALLA-

TIONS. 

BOILER SERVICE, REPAIR & BREAKDOWNS. 

BATHROOMS & SHOWERS. 

UNVENTED HOT WATER SYSTEMS. 

Reg no: 4094 
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Apple juice, Cider, Eggs, Pork, 
Fruit & Vegetables 

 

Berry Farm 

Please call Jenny on 01404 823930 
Or visit us in Clyst St Lawrence 
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MedPharm 
P STACEY B.Pharm MRPS 
Coleridge Medical Centre 
Canaan Way, Ottery St. Mary  
Tel (01404) 812732 

 

MedPharm 
AN INDEPENDENTLY OWNED 

AND RUN PHARMACY, 
IS PLEASED TO OFFER A 

FREE 
DELIVERY SERVICE 
FOR PRESCRIPTION 

MEDICATION 
IF YOU ARE INFIRM, 

HOUSEBOUND OR UNABLE 
TO OBTAIN YOUR MEDICATION 

BY OTHER MEANS. 

PLEASE TELEPHONE FOR  
FURTHER INFORMATION 

 

The Jays 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Square, Whimple. EX5 2SL 
 

Jan and John offer a friendly and relaxed 
stay at the Jays. 

Close to Exeter Airport for which 
transfers are available 

Colour TV in all bedrooms 
Guest Lounge with tea/coffee. 

Several local Pubs and Restaurants 
within easy reach -(pick up service) 

Bed and full Breakfast menu: 
£18:50 per person per night. 

No smoking preferred 

Phone: 01404-823614 

DEVON COUNTY ROOFING 

ALL YOUR ROOFING NEEDS 

SLATING, TILING AND FLAT ROOFING 

OVER 35 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

ALAN BAKER Tel: 01404 822164 
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 Whimple Parish Council 
Chairman: Sara Randall Johnson 822524 
Clerk: Mrs Gerri Turner, Penraddon, Hand and Pen 823385 
St. Mary’s Church 
Contact: Rev. Rob Wilkinson 822521 
Devon County Councillor 
Mr. R. Giles, 14 Winters Lane, OSM. EX11 1AR 813387 
East Devon Councillor 
Andrew Dinnis 850363 
Whimple County Primary School 
Headteacher: Mrs. D. Brice 822584 
P.T.F.A. Chair: Jenny Sanders, 1 The Croft 823015 
Whimple History Society 
Chairman: Richard Webber 822038 
Secretary: Roger Smith 822244 
Whimple Mothers Union 
Margaret Burrough Gateshayes Farm 822257  
Whimple Pre-School & Toddler Group 
Chair:Sally Young 11 Chard Ave 823228 
Playleader: Jo Westney Glencroft, Church Road 822168 
Whimple Womens Institute 
Secretary: Mrs. Ann Bowden, Bradcott House, The Green 823450 
Whimple Over Sixties Club  
Mrs B. Iball 11 Rectory Close 822905 
Whimple Recreation Trust 
Knowle Cross Sports Ground. Mr P. Garraff, Luppit 891206 
Whimple Village Produce Association. 
Chairman: Mr. A. Bratt, Rockwell, Talaton 822437 
Whimple and Broadclyst Young Farmers’ Club 
Mr. R. J. Burrough, Gateshayes Farm 822257 
Whimple Football Club 
Chairman: Geoff Delves, 10 Elizabeth Close 823258 
Whimple Tennis Club 
Secretary: Judith Imbo 823240   
Treasurer: J. Hughes 822659 
Whimple Cricket Club 
Mr. R.J.Smith 822244 
Whimple Victory Hall Management Committee 
Secretary: Pam Scanlan, Albecq, The Green 822262 
Booking Sec: Fiona Randall 822793 
Whimple Post Office 
Alison and Jim Creasy 822359  
Whimpletons 
Emma Palmer 823083 
Neighbourhood Watch 
John Munslow, 44, Slewton Crescent 823456 
St. Mary's Bellringers 
Judith Canniford, 22 Grove Road 822873 
Whimple Scout Group 
Group Scout Leader (and Marquee Booking): Alex Spry 822844 
Otter Rotters 
Hugh Roberts 822651  
    

Organisations in 
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Editor 
Ed Hitchcock   823194 
Production 
Bob Scanlan   822262 
Naome Glanville  823167 
Vivienne Leonard  822415 
Anni Hindle   822025 
Delivery 
Ed & Nicky Hitchcock  823194 
Advertising 
Miles Leonard   822415  
Julie Millward   823985 
Community diary 
Lynda Trevena   822876 
Treasurer 
Miles Leonard   822415 
 

The Whimple News Team 
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As recommended by CAMRA,  

The Good Beer Guide, The Real Ale Guide, , 

and the Quiet Pint Guide. 

Real Ales 

Home Cooking 
Lunchtime & Evening Meals 7 Days a Week 

Sunday Roasts etc - Vegetarian Choices 

Handmade Desserts 

Children’s Menu & Toddler Portions 

Special Menus available for Large Parties 

Lounge, Bar & Beer Garden 

Join us for a Friendly Drink, 

Bar Snack or an A La Carte Meal 

Bookings are advisable 

A Traditional 

Olde Freehouse  

Village Inn 
Tel - 01404 822350 

The New Fountain Inn 
Whimple, Devon. 

 


